

CITY OF BURNABY OFFICE OF THE MAYOR MIKE HURLEY MAYOR

2021 May 04

Mayor Lisa Helps City of Victoria 1 Centennial Square Victoria, BC V8W 1P6

Dear Mayor Helps:

Re: Support For Laid-off Hotel And Tourism Industry Workers

Thank you for your correspondence dated 2021 March 29 regarding support for laid-off hotel and tourism industry workers.

At the 2021 March 29 Open Council Meeting, Council approved a motion to send a letter to the Minister of Tourism, Arts, Culture and Sport, the Minister of Labour, and the British Columbia Union for Hotel and Hospitality Workers advising of the City of Burnaby's support to protect the livelihoods of laid-off hotel and tourism industry workers.

Thank you for taking the time to share this initiative with the City of Burnaby.

Yours truly,

Mike Hurley MAYOR

Our Vision: A world-class city committed to creating and sustaining the best quality of life for our entire community.